


MOST COMMON 

DISQUALIFICATIONS:  

VOLUNTARY LEAVING (QUIT) 

DISCHARGE (FIRED) 

REFUSAL OF WORK  
 



VOLUNTARY LEAVING (QUIT) 

The claimant is disqualified for  

 Voluntarily leaving work  

 Without good cause attributable to 

 the employer    

 

 



VOLUNTARY LEAVING (QUIT) 

The “burden of proof” is on the claimant 

to show either:  

 Leaving was involuntary, or  

 Leaving was voluntary, but with 

 good cause attributable to the 

 employer 



VOLUNTARY LEAVING (QUIT)  
 To show the leaving was “involuntary,” 

 the claimant must show 

  medical evidence that continued 
  work would be injurious, and   

  unsuccessful attempt to secure 
  alternate work from employer, 
  and 

   unsuccessful attempt to secure 
  leave of absence.    

 



VOLUNTARY LEAVING (QUIT)  

 Leaving was voluntary, but with 

 good cause attributable to the 

 employer. 

 Claimant must show attempt to correct 

 legitimate problem by bringing it to 

 employer’s attention, and must show 

 problem was not corrected after 

 reasonable time.  

  



VOLUNTARY LEAVING (QUIT) 

A claimant who is disqualified cannot begin 

or continue to receive benefits from any 

employer until the claimant earns 12 times 

his/her weekly unemployment benefit 

amount (that is, “reworks”).  If the claimant 

satisfies the rework, the account of the 

employer involved in the quit will not be 

charged.  Instead, the “Nonchargeable 

Benefits Account” is charged. 



DISCHARGE (FIRING) 

The “burden of proof” is on the employer 

to show   

 “Misconduct”  and  

 Connection with the work 



DISCHARGE (FIRING) 

A claimant who is disqualified cannot begin 

or continue to receive benefits from any 

employer until the claimant earns 17 times 

his/her weekly unemployment benefit 

amount (that is, “reworks”).  If the claimant 

satisfies the rework, the account of the 

employer involved in the discharge will not 

be charged.  Instead, the “Nonchargeable 

Benefits Account” is charged. 

 



"[Misconduct in an unemployment compensation case is] ... conduct 
evincing such wilful or wanton disregard of an employer's interests as is 
found in deliberate violations or disregard of standards of behavior 
which the employer has the right to expect of his employee, or in 
carelessness or negligence of such degree or recurrence as to manifest 
equal culpability, wrongful intent or evil design, or to show an 
intentional and substantial disregard of the employer's interests or of 
the employee's duties and obligations to his employer.  On the other 
hand, mere inefficiency, unsatisfactory conduct, failure in good 
performance as the result of inability or incapacity, inadvertencies or 
ordinary negligence in isolated instances, or good-faith errors in 
judgment or discretion are not to be deemed 'misconduct' within the 
meaning of the [unemployment compensation] statute." 

 



"[Misconduct in an unemployment compensation case is] ... conduct 
evincing such wilful or wanton disregard of an employer's interests as is 
found in deliberate violations or disregard of standards of behavior 
which the employer has the right to expect of his employee, or in 
carelessness or negligence of such degree or recurrence as to manifest 
equal culpability, wrongful intent or evil design, or to show an 
intentional and substantial disregard of the employer's interests or of 
the employee's duties and obligations to his employer.  On the other 
hand, mere inefficiency, unsatisfactory conduct, failure in good 
performance as the result of inability or incapacity, inadvertencies or 
ordinary negligence in isolated instances, or good-faith errors in 
judgment or discretion are not to be deemed 'misconduct' within the 
meaning of the [unemployment compensation] statute." 

 



DISCHARGE (FIRING) 

The “burden of proof” is on the employer 

to show   

 “Misconduct”  and  

 Connection with the work 



DISCHARGE (FIRING)  
 The discharge can be for a single, 

 serious incident of misconduct (such 
 as assault, theft, insubordination)  

 The discharge can be for a series of 
 incidents, no one of which would be 
 misconduct but which, in the aggregate, 
 can be considered misconduct.  But the 
 final incident in the series must show 
 some degree of wrongdoing by the 
 claimant to sustain disqualification. 



REFUSAL OF WORK 

The “burden of proof” is on the employer 

to show   

 Communication of offer of work  

 Suitability of offered work  

 Refusal of offered work 

The “burden of proof” then shifts to the 

claimant to show “good cause” for refusal 



REFUSAL OF WORK  

 Distance from residence  

 Risk to health, safety, morals  

 Physical fitness  

 Length of unemployment  

 Wage differential 

  



REFUSAL OF WORK  
 Wage differential 

  Until ½ of benefits are paid: 

   Prior experience and training 

   70% of prior wage 

  Once ½ of benefits are paid: 

   Any job within capabilities 

   Job that pays at least minimum 
   wage, and average wage in 
   area, and 120% of weekly 
   benefit amount.  



REFUSAL OF WORK 

If a claimant refuses an offer of suitable 

work, a disqualification can be imposed.  If 

the claimant turns down hours of work 

they could have had, the issue will be “lost 

remuneration” and the pay for hours the 

claimant could have worked will be used to 

reduce unemployment benefits for the 

week just as if the hours had actually been 

worked and the wages paid. 



REFUSAL OF WORK 

To requalify for benefits after refusing an 

offer of suitable work, the claimant must 

serve a 13-week period of requalification, 

and benefits will be reduced by 13 weeks 

(or the number of weeks remaining on the 

claim, if fewer than 13).  Requalification 

can be served in a week with earnings, or 

by “certification” to benefit eligibility for 

the week.  







WEEKLY ELIGIBILITY: 

 Be able to work 

 Be available for full-time, suitable work (must 

keep UIA and employer informed of contact 

information)  

Seek work (must file monthly report of work 

search results)  

Register for work with MW!A  

Report to MARVIN on appointment. 

 

 

 

 

 



DENIAL PERIOD FOR SEASONAL EMPLOYERS: 

An employer that employs one or more workers 

hired to work regularly recurring periods of 26 

weeks or less within a 26-week period can be 

designated as a “seasonal employer.”  If 

“reasonable assurance” is given of re-

employment for the next season, 

unemployment benefits will be denied to the 

employee between seasons, to the extent the 

benefits are chargeable to the seasonal 

employer. 

 

 

 

 



DENIAL PERIOD FOR SEASONAL EMPLOYERS: 

In addition to a “seasonal employer,” the denial 

period can also apply to a school, or to a 3rd 

party contractor for a school, or to an employer 

of a professional athlete. 

 

 

 


